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Notes  
(4/14/2023) 
Attorney Registration 

The BAC (Board of Attorney Certification) URL has been updated 
within the attorney search application.  For more information, click 
here. 
Error handling now exists to display a CLE non-compliance fee 
message when technical issues prevent the system from 
assessing the NC fee as expected. For more information, click 
here. 
Text and fonts in the electronic notification and attorney address 
sections have been updated for consistency. For more 
information, click here. 
LFCP ‘Billing Status’ = Resigned will no longer impact Good 
Standing Status. For more information, click here. 

A fix was implemented for certain BAC records. For more 
information, click here. 
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BAC Info Link 
 
After searching for an attorney:  

Hover over the Area of Certification hyperlink and the highlighted BAC link 
has been updated. 

 

 
 
After clicking on an Attorney from the search results:  

Hover over the Certification Information hyperlink and the highlighted BAC 
link has been updated. 

 

 
(Back) 



Non-Compliant Payment 
Previously, an intermittent technical issue may have permitted a CLE non-compliant 
attorney to complete registration without either the fee being assessed through 
registration or advising the attorney of the requirement to send a check.   
 
Error handling has been introduced so that if an attorney is CLE non-compliant and 
the fee cannot be paid via total registration payment, then a message will display 
advising the user to submit a check or money order. Additionally, an email alert will 
also be sent to internal staff. 
 
The following message will display on the payment screen:  

“Due to a technical issue, the $50.00 noncompliance fee cannot be collected 
through registration; therefore, please remit your $50.00 check or money 
order payable to "Treasurer, State of New Jersey" to the following address: 
Supreme Court of New Jersey, Board on Continuing Legal Education. PO Box 
965, Trenton, NJ 08625-0965. 
 
You can continue to complete your annual registration by making the annual 
assessment payment. Should you have any questions, please contact the 
Board on Continuing Legal Education for further information at the above 
address or by telephone at (609) 633-9733.” 
 

 
 

(Back) 



Attorney Registration – Contact Information 
Updated the prior text “However, the email and cell phone number listed in the 
billing section is considered the primary information and restricted from public 
access. All other email addresses provided are not confidential.” 
 
To the new text: However, the address, email and cell phone number listed in the 
BILLING section is considered the primary contact information and is public 
information except for retired attorneys. Only addresses, cell numbers and emails 
designated as HOME are confidential and restricted from public access. 
 
 
The new text is highlighted in the screenshot. 

 
(Back) 

 

Bug Fix (Attorney Registration) 
In Attorney Registration, when LFCP ‘Billing Status’ is changed to ‘Resigned’, that 
action will no longer impact Good Standing Status.  Good Standing Status is driven 
by event status. 
 
 

Bug Fix (BAC) 
An update to the Board of Attorney Certification: A Utility has been implemented to 
update BAC case IDs that were incorrectly updated to include the "ATT-BAC" prefix. 
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